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November 24, 2015 

Damian Garcia-Olmo, MD, PhD 
Saleh A Naser, PhD 
Stephen C. Strom, PhD 
Andrzej S. Tarnawski, DSc, MD, PhD 
Editors-in-Chiefs, World Journal of Gastroenterology 
 
Dear Editors-in-Chiefs: 
 
My co-authors and I are submitting a revised retrospective study article for publication in the 
World Journal of Gastroenterology, titled “The Healthcare and Economic Impact of Diarrhea 
Among Patients with Carcinoid Syndrome.”  
 
My co-authors and I are all prolific scientific writers with a relatively long publication records.  
Michael S. Broder is a native English speaker. Thus, we would like to assure the Editors-in-
Chief that we have very carefully written, reviewed, and revised the submitted manuscript 
such the final submitted draft was in grammatically correct and non-verbose scientific prose.  
 
 
Moreover, I, Michael S. Broder, is the lead author on this manuscript, and English is my native 
language. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Michael S. Broder, MD, MSHS 
President 
Partnership for Health Analytic Research, LLC,  
280 S. Beverly Drive, Suite 404, Beverly Hills, CA 90212 
email: mbroder@PHARLLC.com 
phone: 310 858-9555 
fax: 310 858-9552 
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